
 

 

 

 

 
 
9 December 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I thought I would write with a few reminders and updates for you as we come toward the 
end of term. 
 
The week of 12 December 
 
This is the week of Achievement Assemblies for all Year groups where certificates are 
awarded for effort and attainment. 
 
PE Kit -  Due to the electrical work taking place week commencing 12 December in the 
Sports Hall until the end of term, all pupils who have PE lessons need to come into school in 
full PE kit (navy leggings/joggers, polo shirt, white socks and white trainers) and also wear 
their blazer. 
 
Friday, 16 December 
 
The Choir are Carol singing outside Roomes in Upminster from 1.30 p.m.  If you are able, 
please pop by and give some support. 
 
Tuesday, 13 December 
 
Carol Service at 7.00 p.m. in St Joseph’s Church.  Please come along to this fantastic event.  
The event is being live streamed and the link for the live stream will be on the school 
website – we know that last year many grandparents enjoyed watching this. 
 
Tuesday, 20  December 
 
‘Jumpers for Jimmy Day’ – Your daughter can wear a Christmas jumper to school (or a plain 
jumper decorated with tinsel etc!).  Skirts/jeans/leggings etc can be worn with the Christmas 
jumper, but no excessively ripped jeans or inappropriate clothing or footwear.  If a 
Christmas type jumper is not worn, your daughter can wear full school uniform.  The £2 
donation is on Scopay. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Year 13 have their mock exams beginning Monday, 9 January, 2023.  They are to attend 
school on Thursday, 5 and Friday, 6 January for lessons and revision with their teachers. 
 
The School Newsletter will be sent out to you on the final day of term, Tuesday, 20 
December, 2022. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

Ms V Qurrey 
Headteacher 


